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RANDALL COMMUNITY WATER DISTRICT RECEIVES 
USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT FUNDING
Corsica Project Awarded $237,650


(Corsica, South Dakota – July 6, 2006)  USDA Rural Development staff participated in a ceremony for the Randall Community Water District (RCWD) where Acting State Director Tim B. Potts presented a water and waste disposal award totaling $237,650 ($129,000 loan/$108,650 grant) to assist with adding water lines and increasing the water supply for the city of Corsica.
“This funding represents a federal commitment to rural water users and the people they serve. The quality of service will be improved for Corsica residents,” said Potts.
Corsica’s water supply is provided by Randall Community Water District.  Existing flow rates are just barely sufficient and water restrictions are imposed in summer months for the community of Corsica.  The funds will be used to increase the amount of water delivered to accommodate the community’s increased demand.  The existing 6-inch transmission line will be replaced with an 8-inch line.  Federal funding will be leveraged with an applicant contribution of $6,000.
“RCWD greatly appreciates USDA Rural Development’s continual support in bringing good quality water in sufficient quantities to rural customers and communities in the RCWD service area,” said Alvin Van Zee, RCWD Manager.  He continued, “With the financial support provided by Rural Development, it has been possible for RCWD to complete projects such as the Corsica upgrade and provide an adequate amount of water at an affordable cost.”
“An adequate supply of water is a great resource for any town and now we have it.  This new water supply will prevent water shortages and better fire protection for the residents and businesses in Corsica, plus it will make it easier to attract new businesses and housing.  We appreciate the support received from USDA Rural Development,” said Dick Brink, Mayor of Corsica.
USDA Rural Development Manager Sherrie Lewis also attended the event.  USDA Rural Development has ten offices in the state that assist rural communities.  Office locations include a state office in Huron, along with area offices in Aberdeen, Huron, Mitchell, Pierre, Rapid City, Sioux Falls, Sturgis, Watertown, and Yankton.

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to deliver programs in a way that will support increasing economic opportunity and improve the quality of life of rural residents.  As a venture capital entity, Rural Development provides equity and technical assistance to finance and foster growth in homeownership, business development, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  Further information on rural programs is available at a local USDA Rural Development office or by visiting USDA’s web site at  http://www/rurdev.usda.gov.
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